
This week, we had the pleasure of hosting our annual Open Evening for prospective 
families and once again our students truly impressed. If your child participated in the 
event then I’d like to say they were an absolute credit to you. Our visitors consistently 
commented on how confident, polite, and enthusiastic our students were about their 
experience at the College. While we have already expressed our gratitude to the    
students for their time and effort, we kindly ask that you also share with them how 
incredibly proud we are of their contribution. Clyst Vale students are absolutely the 
best advertisement the College could ever wish for. 

Fostering a love of learning through extra-curricular activities is a vital part of College 
life. Next week, a group of our students will be taking part in an exciting STEM event, 
which will challenge their creativity, problem-solving, and engineering skills. This 
competition, part of the prestigious Faraday Challenge, invites teams of Year 8        
students to devise solutions to real-world problems, providing them with a valuable 
opportunity to start to considering future careers in this field of study. 

As your child transitions from Key Stage 3 to Key Stage 4, we understand the           
significance of this phase in their academic journey. To help guide both students and 
parents through this important period, our Deputy Principal - Lisa Martin, will be 
leading a dedicated information session for Y10 parents / carers on Tuesday 24th  
September. The session will include practical advice on how you can support your 
child over the next two years. We hope you will be able to join us for this invaluable 
evening. 

We are proud to be the school of choice for so many families, including those from outside our catchment area. 
However, I must reiterate that we are unable to assist with transport costs. While we do not wish for transport  
issues and associated costs to be a barrier to students joining our College, we are regrettably unable to subsidise 
these expenses. We fully understand the financial burden rising costs of private transport may pose and will do our 
best to support families by representing their views to both School Transport and Stagecoach, however we have 
limited power to influence what, in many cases, are essentially commercial decisions taken by a private company. 

One of the College’s greatest strengths is the close relationship we maintain with our students, even after they 
have moved on to the next stage of their lives. This week, we were delighted to see former student Adam Dodd 
appear on University Challenge. Adam, who is currently studying medicine at Manchester University, continues to 
make us proud with his accomplishments. 

 

 
 

Sara Jacobs, Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 28 September to 2 October—Year 12 Bude Trip 

 

 

 

3 October—Year 7 Parents Evening 

5 October—DofE Gold Training 

17 October—Year 11 Revision Evening 

24 October—Year 11 Parents Evening 



Stagecoach Fares 

This week Ms Jacobs and Mrs Grant had a meeting with Devon Transport and Stagecoach representatives. This 
lead to another meeting between Devon Transport and Operations at Stagecoach. Here is a copy of the resulting 
email:- 

For several years now, students using the 1 route to commute to Clyst Vale have benefitted from a reduced fare 
in comparison to other parts of the county.  In addition to this, Stagecoach put on two additional buses on the 1 
to serve the school at the start and end of the school day.  Due to the increase in operational costs to provide bus 
services, which have increased far more rapidly than in other sectors, a decision was made to bring this local fare 
in line with other fares on the network. This is not a case of Stagecoach profiteering, but of a need to charge     
normal fares in order to cover the cost of operating these additional journeys. In reality, if the fares were not     
increased the likelihood is that the additional journeys operated by Stagecoach will no longer be provided. 

Stagecoach have offered their apologies for the lack of communication in advance to parents around the increase 
in fares which were implemented at the start of September. 

There are options when purchasing tickets which can offer savings on the current £4 per day fare (purchased as 2 
x £2 Fare singles).  

Students are eligible to purchase a Termrider ticket priced at £228 per term (over the 190 school days in an        
academic year this works out to £3.60 per day) 

There are also two flexible Exeter day tickets: 

5 x Dayrider at £21.20 

10 x Dayrider at £37.10 

All of these tickets can be purchased on the Stagecoach website or via the app: Bus Tickets & Bus Fare Prices | 
Stagecoach (stagecoachbus.com) 

Additionally DCC provides support with school transport to families on low income as per our school transport  
policy, more information around eligibility and how to apply for this can be found on our website: https://
www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/guide/secondary-school-transport/what-if-i-am-on-a-low-income/# 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Thank you 

As a Rights Respecting School it is important that our         
students have opportunities to participate and develop 
as global citizens. Fundraising through Non-Uniform days 
is a key example of our college coming together and   
engaging in a group effort to support charity and       
community initiatives both on a local and global scale.  

Last year one of the charities to benefit from one of the 
Non-Uniform Days held in 2023-24 was Devon Air       
Ambulance. Thank you for your donations. 

The dates for this year’s Non-Uniform Days are: 

25 October (end of half term) - Force Cancer Exeter 

20 December (last day of term) - St Petrocks 

14 February (end of half term)  - Devon Air Ambulance 

28 March Culture Week  - UNICEF 

20 June College and Community fundraiser 

18 July (last day of term)  -   Save the Children 



Exeter Scholars 

Y12 welcomed another visitor during Tutorial this week – Suzie Loader from Exeter University, who came to share 
details of Exeter Scholars.  This is an excellent opportunity for eligible students to take part in programmes that 
give an insight into university courses; these are offered  in a variety of strands: medicine, health & life sciences, 
health & care professions, law and business. 

 

Bude Residential 

Excitement is building for our Y12 residential trip to Bude, which departs on Sunday 29th September. Parents 
should by now have received an electronic consent form and, following yesterday’s Tutorial, students should 
have brough home a paper copy of Bude’s behaviour contract, for signature by both parent and student – please 
return these by Monday 23rd Sept at the latest.  Thank you!  

Y13 are continuing with Tutorial sessions focussing on their Post 18 choices; our internal UCAS deadline for      
students applying to do courses at Oxford or Cambridge, or in medicine/dentistry/veterinary courses is Friday 
27th September.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bake Sale 

All of Post 16 took part in a bake sale on Friday 20th September – this was to mark Harry Patch Day and to raise 
funds for the RNLI. Students also ‘dressed up smart’ as a mark of respect to Harry, who was UK's 'Last Fighting 
Tommy' from WWI - up until his death in July 2009, aged  an incredible 111 years. 

 

Contacting Post 16 

Should parents have any queries, please feel free to get in touch.  Your first point of contact for Post 16 is Sue 
Voysey (Assistant to HoP16) – voyseys@clystvale.org, telephone 01392 462697. 
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Each week our tutors are encouraged to recognise and        
reward one member of their tutor group for something     
outstanding. This could be an academic achievement, a 
demonstration of resilience or an act of kindness.  

If you see a familiar name above then be sure to ask them 
what amazing thing they’ve done. 



Year 7 Update 

Our canteen staff have noticed that some year 7 students are being really kind and buying food for their friend(s). 
You may want to have a chat with your child/ren about whether they are doing this and monitoring your child's 
account. The move to secondary school brings new responsibilities, including budgeting, so you may want to    
confirm they are spending their money appropriately. It is nice to be kind, but maybe some of the year 7s are    
being too kind. 

 

Parental Consents 

Please could you complete/update the Parental Consent section for your child on Edulink so that we know whether we can 
use your child’s image or publish your child’s name in displays around the school, the Newsletter or on our website etc. You 
may find that you are unable o do this on your mobile phone, if this is the case,  please take a moment to log in on a laptop, 
PC or tablet and complete/update them. You can find the link to Edulink on the school website CVCC – Clyst Vale Community 

College.Thank you. 

 

Donations/Sponsors Required 

The school would like to extend their facilities with new bike racks which would aid and encourage students to 
ride their bike to school. If any local businesses would  like to support us with this venture by way of donations or 
sponsorship, this would be greatly appreciated. Please contact studentservices@clystvale.org if you are able to 
help. Thank you. 

 

Breakfast 

REMINDER: Free porridge is available to ALL STUDENTS every morning from 0830 in the 
Canteen. Choose one topping from the following: jam, cinnamon, sugar or golden syrup. 
Additional toppings charged at 20p each. 

 

Lost Property 

The term has barely started and we have already seen lots of lost property. Please put your 
child’s name on each item so that it can be returned to them if found and handed in. 

 

Edulink and contact with the College 

Please do not address emails, or replies to Edulink messages, to Edulink@clystvale.org.  It is an unmonitored 
mailbox and will not go to anyone.  Parents/carers need to reply to Edulink messages via the app, online, or via 
email, as this will then be directed to the staff member who sent the message to you.  Or, please contact the 
teacher or admin@clystvale.org. 

 

Mobile Phones 

Please can you remind your child/ children that mobile phones are not allowed to be used on the College grounds. 
Before students come through the gates their phones must be turned off and stored in their bags. When leaving 
the College at the end of the day, they cannot use their phones until they are again through the gates. Children 
seen using their phones on site will have their phones confiscated. If this is at the end of the day, they will be   
confiscated the following school day for the mobile phone policy to be actioned. 

Thank you for your continuing support. 
 

https://www.clystvale.org/
https://www.clystvale.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



Catering 

We have a new menu from Clever Chefs. We hope that the students will enjoy the 
variety of  food. Please remember that if your child receives Free School Meals, their 
best option is to get a meal deal which costs the £2.40 allowance. This includes a 
main meal, pudding and a cuplet of orange or apple juice. 

The new menu is shared below and on the following page. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term Dates 2024-25 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



Reporting an Absence 

Parents are expected to inform us of their child’s absence before 9.00 a.m. on each day of absence providing the 
reason for absence. If the absence continues beyond the first day, please contact the College on each              
subsequent day of absence, too. To comply with safeguarding obligations, we cannot simply assume a student's 
sickness absence is ongoing; we need to be certain that the reason for absence is due to continuing illness. If you 
do not notify the College, then we will make contact with you to identify the reason for absence. This is            
important as it helps to reduce unauthorised absences and truancy. In addition, the College may ask you to    
provide medical proof if your child is absent from College due to illness. 

Lateness 

The school day (first registration session) starts at 8.50 am, all students are expected to be in their classroom at 
this time. 

Medical Appointments 

We encourage students to maximise their levels of attendance; research indicates a direct link between     
attendance and examination performance. The timing of many medical appointments means that often students 
can attend school first and return afterwards. By doing so, students minimise missed learning whilst keeping 
their attendance levels as high as possible. We ask that parents/carers send their child into school for morning 
registration, even when a medical appointment takes place in the middle of the morning. Similarly,                    
appointments scheduled for the afternoon should, where possible, be arranged after Period 4 - during 
lunchtime. Students are encouraged to return to school after a lunchtime appointment if they can. 

Please give the school as much notice as possible, at least two weeks’ notice is useful. 

If the appointment requires the pupil to leave during the day, they must be signed out by an adult listed on the 
student’s record at the main reception. 

Please follow this process if your child is going to be absent from school: 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Open Event at Bicton College 

Bicton College, East Budleigh, Budleigh 
Salterton has it’s first Open Day of the 
new academic year on 28 September. The 
Open Event is the first step to finding the 
perfect apprenticeship, college or          
university course for you. You can hear 
from their tutors, view their incredible   
facilities and get your first taste of the    
career goals they can help you reach.  

If you would like to find out more or 
attend this event, please follow this link 
https://bicton.ac.uk/events/open-event-
at-bicton-college/.  

 

 

https://bicton.ac.uk/events/open-event-at-bicton-college/
https://bicton.ac.uk/events/open-event-at-bicton-college/


 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Job of the Week 

These are provided through the MYPATH careers webpage. 

RADIOLOGIST  

Radiologists specialise in diagnosing and treating diseases and injuries through medical imaging techniques. 
They analyse X-rays, CT scans, MRI’s, and ultrasounds to detect abnormalities and provide accurate           
interpretations to guide patient care. They collaborate closely with other medical professionals, including 
physicians and surgeons, offering crucial insights that aid in formulating treatment plans. 

With a strong foundation in anatomy, pathology, and technology, radiologists 

The annual salary of a radiologist can vary based on factors such as experience, location and specific em-
ployer. Typically, entry-level radiologists might expect to earn around £37,000 to £47,000 per year. 

JOB OF THE WEEK 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MrDt5iFYyvk&list=PLVEWa7uIDT769WGUTc_-lOca4dJRlPatZ&index=8


What financial support 

can parents get? 

Juggling home and school life is 

tough for every parent, but there 

are some financial support op-

tions available. Find out what you 

could be entitled to by following 

this link Supporting learning at 

home | Parentkind 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for supporting the 
community and local charity 
shops. The sale of preloved     
uniform is proving successful. If 
you have any items that are no 
longer needed but still in very 
good  condition , please donate 
them to one of the local charity 
shops. Both shops have set aside 
rails designated for college      
uniform.  

Clyst Caring Friends is located in 
Broadclyst village and our local 
Barnardo’s shop is in Cranbrook. 

Their opening hours are: 

Clyst Caring Friends, Broadclyst 
(01392 467555) 

Mondays—closed 

Tuesday to Friday—09.30 to 
15.30 

Saturday—09.30 to 12.00 

Sunday—closed 

Barnardo’s, Cranbrook EX5 7DR  
(01404 514934) 

Monday to Saturday—09.00 to 
17.00 

Sunday—10.00 to 16.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pencil cases are available from 
the Library at a cost of £4.50 per 
pencil case. The clear pencil cas-
es include one pencil, a blue pen, 
a red pen, one highlighter, a    
ruler, a compass, a protractor, a 
rubber and a   sharpener. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clyst Vale Library is open to the 

public 3.30 to 5.30pm Monday 

and Wednesday and 4.00 to 

6.00pm Thursday. 

 

 

 

 

Please do not address emails, or 

replies to Edulink messages, 

to Edulink@clystvale.org.  It is an 

unmonitored mailbox and will 

not go to anyone.  Parents/carers 

need to reply to Edulink 

messages via the app, online, or 

via email, as this will then be 

directed to the staff member 

who sent the message to 

you.  Or, please contact the 

teacher or admin@clystvale.org. 

There is also a contact form and 

details below. 

https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/be-school-ready/what-financial-support-can-parents-get
https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/be-school-ready/what-financial-support-can-parents-get
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228
mailto:Edulink@clystvale.org
http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/
http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/

